
South African Priest Says U.S.
Blockade of Cuba is Pending
Issue

Pretoria, September 9 (RHC)-- South
African Father Michael Lapsley said lifting
the blockade on Cuba and returning
Guantánamo to the Cuban people are
pending problems the U.S. government
needs to resolve as soon as possible.

Lapsley, an Anglican priest and social
justice activist, welcomed the re-
establishment of bilateral diplomatic
relations between Washington and Havana,
and acknowledged Cuba's removal from the
U.S. list of countries that presumably
sponsor terrorism, but then stressed: “The
journey won't be complete until the
blockade is finally lifted and Guantánamo is
returned to its legitimate owners.”

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/nacionales/68502-south-african-priest-says-us-blockade-of-cuba-is-
pending-issue
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